Tumbleweed is committed to providing an engaging enriching environment that will promote
academic and social excellence for all students.

Site Council Agenda

April 5, 2023 from 3:30 - 4:15 pm

Purpose: The Tumbleweed site council is a group of teachers, parents, and classified employees that work with
the principal to develop, review and evaluate school improvement programs and school budgets.

3:30 Call to Order....Kimberly Gessner

3:31 Roll Call....Rula Prock

3:32 Reading and Approval of Minutes from February (see below)....Rula Prock
3:35 Public Participation....Brian Camilli

3:40 Old Business

Staffing

Read to Succeed - March Incentive - Prize Cart - Popcorn & Cotton Candy - 4/12

3:45 New Business

Community Engagement

e 3rd Quarter Awards - Perfect Attendance, Honor Roll, Principal’s List - 4th-6th Grade
e Field Day coming - April 17 - K-2, 18th - 3rd/4th, 19th - 5th/6th

3rd Quarter Awards Assembly YW = VY Total Yearbooks Sold = 104
e Perfect Attendance 4
e Honor Roll A
hd PrinCipal’s List 3 = Order forms are available in

THANK YOU to all the families that > Ms. Auten's room #17 or in

attended to celebrate our TIGERS! S ) y the office.

Buy a yearbook!

Ms. Cabrera and
Mrs. Maestas are
tied for the lead! Mr.
Bond is not far
behind!

Undesignated Tax Credit

e Blinds in Kindergarten & First Grade Classrooms - Quote & Past Costs



Lamp of Learning Recipients

Tumbleweed Elementary Presents our
Lamp of Learning Award Recipients...
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Ms. Krystal Crown ~ TR BN
2nd Grade Teacher Erika Seeley
PTO President

ASA - Prock

PTO Updates - Seeley

Tumbleweed Site Council
Meeting Minutes

Mar. 1, 2023

Call to order
The regular meeting of the Tumbleweed Site Council began at 3:33 pm on Mar. 1, 2023.

1. Roll Call

The following members were present: Kim Gessner, Rula Prock, Traci Auten and Erika Seeley.

2. Minutes

We discussed and approved the minutes from our last meeting.

3. Public Participation
Arizona Opera will be coming to perform at Tumbleweed for our 4-6 Grade

students. Parents will be invited to attend.

Field Day will be held in April under the direction of Mr. Camilli. Families will be
invited to attend.

2" and 5™ Grade students will be presenting a music concert under the direction
of Mr. Pickens April 20™.

4. Old Business
Next year’s staffing contracts have been provided. They need to be signed and

returned by March 23. Many are waiting for the updated pay scale for next year before
signing. The pay scale should be addressed at the next Board Meeting.

Read to Succeed in February was a big hit. Students were able to choose cotton
candy as their reward for meeting their reading goals. Reading Coupons are also great
incentives that the students enjoy. The coupons allow them extra opportunities on



campus such as; decorating the breezeway with sidewalk chalk drawings, participating in
the announcements, or watering our new trees.

Tax Credits are being used for upcoming Field Trips for our 3" and 5" Grade
students.

5. New Business

6. ASA

Teachers are expected to utilize PBIS (Positive Behavior Intervention Systems) when
building their lesson plans. The PBIS plan includes, but is not limited to, Tiger Tickets,
Prizes, ability to nominate teacher/staff for outstanding work, etc. Staff is encouraged to
focus on Family and Community Engagement.

We need to purchase an additional Electronic Stop Sign for the crossing guards. The
reason being that if one sign isn’t working, there is an extra one on campus for use while
repairs are being made. It was voted on and approved to use up to $750 to purchase
another Stop Sign.

Parents/Guardians are invited to join ASA on Thursday March 9. Parents/Guardians will enjoy meeting
their child’s teacher and participating in activities.

7. PTO

PTO reports that the Peter Piper Pizza event was successful. Eighty students with
their families showed up and had a great time.

PTO is still working on fundraising for some basketball courts on the playground.
The plan is to have ‘Basketball Shooting Courts’ on the Primary Playground, and ‘Half
Courts’ for the intermediate playground.

PTO is looking for parents who want to be a part of PTO leadership, and ways to
encourage parent membership and involvement.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:17 pm.



